
11/10/98

Mr. Daren S. Gilbert
Manager, Safety Division
Public Utilities Commission of Nevada
1150 E. William Street
Carson City, NV  89701-3109

Dear Mr. Gilbert:

We have considered your letter of July 24, 1998, transmitting an order of the Commission
concerning the Wendover Gas Company.  The order waives compliance with the definition of
"main" in 49 CFR 192.3 for branch lines that serve two adjacent customers, essentially
reclassifying these lines as service lines.

We have no objection to this waiver.  It may take effect as scheduled.  The circumstances are
comparable to those of other state waivers we have approved for branch service lines serving
contiguous lots.

Sincerely,

Richard B. Felder
Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety
LMFurrow:jmd:64046:9-28-98
cc: DPS-1,2,10,Regions,TSI,StateMail


